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Remember: You Are All Leaders 
As leaders within MDCCW, we want to continually 
grow in our role as members of this great 
organization that we call Council of Catholic Women 
(CCW). If you still own the television set that you 
purchased 20 years ago, perhaps you are missing 
out on a few updates. That is the way it is with 
CCWs. We need to grow with our organization as 
the world changes. We, too, might need some 
changes to become a different, positive, and vital 
member. 

Consider taking the time to attend the MDCCW 
Convention June 14 at St. Joseph Church and Parish 
Hall, Fort Atkinson. The Jefferson Vicariate and your 
MDCCW Board have worked to create a day for you 
to experience growth in your understanding of what 
your CCW can do. It will be a day of spirituality and 
time to share your friendship and ideas with other 
women who care and are willing to stand up for 
what they believe. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please go the extra mile, register, and attend your 
one-day convention in June. Attend for your own 
growth and learn about how you can change our 
world. Invite others to attend with you. Become a 
mentor for our younger women/daughters, many of 
whom are desperately looking for a direction in 
their spiritual growth.  

Let’s never say, “I am only one person; what can I 
do?” You can join with other women who care and 
do great things. 

Hold firm and grasp the NCCW Mission: to support, 
empower, and educate all Catholic women in 
spirituality, leadership, and service. Our programs 
respond with Gospel values to the needs of the 
Church and society in the modern world. 

Rosa Ropers 
Leadership Chair 
 


